ZEELAND CHARTER TOWNSHIP

BOARD MEETING

January 4, 2011
The Zeeland Charter Township Board held a Regular Board meeting on January 4, 2011 at 7:00 p.m. in the Township Hall at 6582 Byron Road, Zeeland, Michigan. Members present: Supervisor Nykamp, Clerk Evink, Treasurer Myaard, Trustees Barkel, Compagner, Oonk, and Zylstra. 

1. Supervisor Glenn Nykamp called the meeting to order. 

                Recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

                Invocation offered by Trustee Zylstra.

2. Motion made by Trustee Zylstra to approve the minutes of the Dec. 21, 2010 meeting with one change stated the amount transferred to Bike Path Reserve Fund was $130,000. Trustee Barkel supported the motion which passed unanimously. 
3. Citizen Participation. Mr. Ben Velderman of 6835 Riley St. attended the meeting.

4. Business Items:
a. Motion made by Trustee Compagner to approve RESOLUTION No. 738 MEDICAL MARIJUANA MORATORIUM. Clerk Evink supported the motion which passed unanimously with a roll call vote. Attorney Bultje suggested our best option might be for the Board to pass the 18 month moratorium resolution to give the Planning Commission time to study the matter.
b. The Board discussed a draft of a Purchase Policy for the Fire Department. Supervisor Nykamp will contact Attorney Bultje about some clarifications.

c. Trustee Oonk motioned to appoint Earl Mokma to the Road Committee. Treasurer Myaard supported the motion. All ayes. Carried.

d. Trustee Compagner motioned to approve a $40/day per diem for the MTA Conference. Trustee Oonk supported the motion. All ayes. Carried.

e. Clerk Evink requested a discussion on how the office is to handle paying invoices. Supervisor Nykamp stated that he feels it is the Supervisor’s responsibility to approve the invoices for the township’s general fund. After discussion the Board felt that there was not a need for a motion but agreed that the Supervisor would approve the invoices for payment.

5. Committee Reports:

a. BUILDING /GROUNDS. Supervisor Nykamp is looking into having new blinds installed for Fire Station No. 3 and would like to replace the bi-fold doors in the furnace room and other projects.
b. ROADS. Trustee Zylstra announced there is a road committee meeting tentatively set for Feb. 16. Final bills for Perry and repaving projects both came in under the estimated amount. 72nd is up to date, all that remains is paving.
6. Supervisor’s Report. 
a. Supervisor Nykamp states that due to the fact that our water and sewer rates differ from the City of Zeeland and Holland Township, he would like to review them the Prein & Newhof.

b. Census information will be ready in March.
c. Township Banquet will be held in the town hall on Feb. 22.

d. Supervisor Nykamp received a fire/EMS call report from Fire Chief VanHaitsma. There were a total of 364 calls within the township in 2010.

e. The Township received our September 2010 revenue sharing check in the amount of $79,000.

f. Discussion was held regarding the bond payment program. It is agreed that the board will need to be aware of expenditures and savings for the upcoming years.

7. Meeting adjourned at 8:35 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Marilyn Evink – Clerk

Lisa Freeman – Recording Secretary  
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